Broadway Christian Church Board report for

12020 HAY,

MINISTRY AREA: _	CHILDREN'S MINISTRY
SUBMITTED BY:	LEANN SAPP/AIMEE McBride

Please summarize the work of your team since last board meeting on one page or less

- Pathways will begin connecting with students via a weekly zoom check in beginning early June. This format will consist of a Bible story video sent out on Sundays and a mid-week video conference session with students by grade. Pathways guides, classroom leaders, and Aimee will lead these weekly sessions.
- Worship and Wonder is currently on hiatus. We will begin sending out some video materials for families in June.
- Baptism and Pastors classes Baptism for most of the current class will take place at a special, family only, service on May 31. We have 5 fifth graders and two adults that will be baptized. In lieu of a retreat we have delivered a Baptism Reflection journal for the candidates to work through with their mentors. Thanks to Rachel Howard for embroidering the baptism towels that are gifts to the newly baptized. A huge thank you to the families and mentors for continuing to persevere in these unexpected times.

Future Developments:

- We are currently sorting through virtual VBS options for this summer. Right now interest is about 50/50 on a four day intensive, so trying to see what is available that can honor the needs of our families. Expect to make a decision by early June once most VBS alternatives have been released and vetted.
- With the input of our families and medical professionals, Children's Ministries continues to work on a comprehensive plan for what Sunday school will look like once we reconvene in August at the earliest. Right now, priority is understanding how to implement social distancing for our young students, ensuring hygienic safeguards are in place for our children and volunteers, and determining what types of activities are appropriate for this current season we are in.

Broadway Christian Church Board report for May 26, 2020

MINISTRY AREA: YOUTH

SUBMITTED BY: LINDA WYCOFF

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS	FUTURE PLANS
YOUTH CONTINUE TO RUN THEIR REGULARLY	DUE TO THE CANCELLATION OF THE MISSION
SCHEDULED PROGRAMS WITH VIRTUAL	trip to Texas to work with "border
TRANSITIONS INCLUDING THEIR SUNDAY	PERSPECTIVES", A HUMANITARIAN SHELTER,
NIGHT YOUTH MEETINGS AND MONTHLY	PLANS ARE IN CONSIDERATION FOR AN "AT
GAME NIGHTS VIA ZOOM.	HOME" MISSION TRIP FOR WORK ON OUR
	CHURCH CAMPUS AND OTHER LOCAL
THEY CONTINUE TO PARTICIPATE IN SERVICES	ENDEAVORS.
BY READING THE LITANY, SCRIPTURE,	
STEWARDSHIP MOMENT, CHILDREN'S	THE POSSIBILITY OF A VIRTUAL YOUTH
MOMENT VIDEOS, AND SPECIAL MUSIC.	SUNDAY IN JUNE IS BEING DISCUSSED.
SENIORS RECORDED SHORT VIDEOS FOR	ZOOM MEETINGS ON SUNDAY NIGHTS WILL
SENIOR RECOGNITION SUNDAY.	CONTINUE AS WELL AS THE POSSIBILITY OF
	ADDING IN A ROTATION OF WORSHIP
Work continues for youth Sunday held	THROUGH CREATIVE AVENUES OF SINGING
n June.	AND ART TIMES ALONG WITH BIBLE STUDY
	AND GAMES.
	OTHER PLANS ARE BEING DISCUSSED AND
	CONSIDERED DETERMINANT ON THE
	CONDITIONS AND RESTRICTIONS DUE TO COVID19.
QUESTIONS FOR OR REQUESTED ATTENTION OF BO	OARD

Broadway Christian Church Board report for May 26, 2020

MINISTRY AREA: ELDERS

SUBMITTED BY: BRENT GHAN

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS NOTHING TO REPORT – WILL REPORT ON DAY	FUTURE PLANS
-	
OF	
	·
	<u> </u>
	
QUESTIONS FOR OR REQUESTED ATTENTION OF THE BOAI	RD

Broadway Christian Church Board Report for May 26, 2020

MINISTRY AREA:

DEACONS

SUBMITTED BY:	JAMES ZANER				
PLEASE SUMMARIZE T RECENT DI _NOTHING TO	THE WORK OF YOUR EVELOPMENTS		LAST BOARD I	MEETING ON ON FUTURE PL	
REPORT.					
		-			
				,	
		· · · · ·			

•					
		····			
QUESTIONS FOR OR RE	OUESTED ATTENTION	ON OF THE BO	DARD		
QUEDITO, IOX OX OX IX	(CEO 1555 111 111 111	OIT OF THE B	5711(2)		

Broadway Christian Church Board report for May 26, 2020

MINISTRY AREA:

CARELINK

SUBMITTED BY:

PATSY DALTON

PLEASE SUMMARIZE THE WORK OF YOUR TEAM SINCE LAST BOARD MEETING ON ONE PAGE OR LESS

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS

Recent Developments:

If you haven't had a chance to read the latest Broadway Life, we will repeat a few numbers for you that will indicate our level of activity over the last month.

CareLink services provided 408 cards written to church family members in the month of April. That means everyone pitched in to help make sure that our church family knew they were being thought of and prayed for and cared for. In addition we have 107 calls of concern made to do the same, let people know they are not forgotten and that their church was checking on their wellbeing. And then there were still more CareLink ministry activities in addition to those listed above.

Who could ever have guessed that our community and our nation would be going through such trauma as the coronavirus? But here at Broadway, we all kicked in high gear and double checked on our church family members. And we continue to do this as long as needed.

Many of our CareLink ministries are sidelined for a while since people can't be visited at care centers, singers can sing at care centers, handy helpers can't be in people's homes right now, shawls can't be personally delivered, flowers aren't available from church services to deliver to members, food delivery is limited, caregivers support group can't meet at the church (or anywhere actually), and

FUTURE PLANS
even funeral meals can't be served. We
HAVE designed a way to make sure
families that might need assistance after
a health issue can receive meal cards to
buy the food they would like. And we
have provided shawls and freshly made
hug buddies to the ministers to deliver if

In general, CareLink has been as creative and willing as possible and we have backed up any services the ministers or staff may need to care for our church family. We pray for improvement for our nation, our community and of course our beautiful church family.

Future Plans

they can.

None of us know completely what to expect as the months progress, but CareLink fully intends to continue to be as active as possible in serving our church family. We can still make phone calls, send lots of loving cards, send food cards when needed and even provide more prayer shawls and hug buddies, as needed and allowed. And of course we have our handy helpers standing by to respond to calls for help with an array of services. Often we are receiving prayer requests and we pass that information on to CareLinkers.

Contact Patsy Dalton at 356-6036 or Linda Poehlmann at 234-1950 if you know of any needs that CareLink can address.

Patsy Dalton and Linda Poehlmann

Broadway Christian Church Board report for May 26, 2020

MINISTRY AREA:

DISCIPLESHIP

SUBMITTED BY: MICHELLE MARSHALL PLEASE SUMMARIZE THE WORK OF YOUR TEAM SINCE LAST BOARD MEETING ON ONE PAGE OR LESS RECENT DEVELOPMENTS **FUTURE PLANS** NOTHING TO REPORT____ QUESTIONS FOR OR REQUESTED ATTENTION OF THE BOARD

BROADWAY CHRISTIAN CHURCH BOARD REPORT FOR May 26, 2020

MINISTRY AREA:

FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY

SUBMITTED BY:

DIXIE FISHER (CHAIR) & CHERYL SHIGAKI

PLEASE SUMMARIZE THE WORK OF YOUR TEAM SINCE LAST BOARD MEETING ON ONE PAGE OR LESS

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS

• **May events:** All events cancelled due to COVID-19 precautions.

FUTURE PLANS

- **JUNE:** NO EVENTS IN JUNE DUE TO COVID-19 CONCERNS
- WE WILL WAIT FOR GUIDANCE FROM THE RE-OPENING COMMITTEE AND THEN CONSIDER OPTIONS FOR FELLOWSHIP EVENTS IN THE FALL
- LOOKING FORWARD TO WORKING WITH JENNIFER REED IN 2020-2021.

QUESTIONS FOR OR REQUESTED ATTENTION OF THE BOARD

• Many questions – all for which the answer is, "Be Patient."

Broadway Christian Church Board report for May 26, 2020

FUTURE PLANS

MINISTRY AREA: M.O.M.

SUBMITTED BY: JANICE HANSON & WAYNE DYKSTRA

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS

PLEASE SUMMARIZE THE WORK OF YOUR TEAM SINCE LAST BOARD MEETING ON ONE PAGE OR LESS

OUR ADULT MISSION TRIP TO EL SALVADOR HAS BEEN CANCELED THE GARAGE SALE HAS BEEN CANCELED MOM IS SEARCHING FOR LOCAL SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES. WE GAVE \$5000 TO ENLACE AS PART OF OUR ONGOING SUPPORT. 1 Group finished their discussion of Broadway is giving \$10000 to Habitat so HEALING RACIAL DIVIDES FACE TO FACE. THE THEY CAN CONTINUE THEIR WORK. ARE AT LEAST TWO GROUPS THAT ARE THE WARDROBE WILL REOPEN IN JUNE. OUR CONTINUING VIA ZOOM. TEAM SIZE MAY BE LIMITED. WE HAVE 50 FAMILIES WITH PLOTS IN THE COMMUNITY GARDEN WITH A WAITING LIST WORLD REFUGEE DAY, WHICH WE WERE TO SPONSOR IN JUNE, WILL BE HELD VIRTUALLY THIS A P.A. System has been installed as part OF OUR EMERGENCY PLAN WE WILL ARRANGE A ZOOM MEETING WITH TERRELL CARTER SOMETIME IN JUNE FOR A REVIEW OF HEALING RACIAL DIVIDES.

Broadway Christian Church Board report for May 26, 2020

MINISTRY AREA: PERMANENT FUNDS

SUBMITTED BY: REBECCA GINGERICH

PLEASE SUMMARIZE THE WORK OF YOUR TEAM SINCE LAST BOARD MEETING ON ONE PAGE OR LESS

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS	FUTURE PLANS
O UPDATE	

SCTIONIC FOR OR REQUIRECTED ATTENTION OF THE RO	ARD
ESTIONS FOR OR REQUESTED ATTENTION OF THE BO	ARD

Broadway Christian Church Board report for May 26, 2020

MINISTRY AREA:

PROPERTY

SUBMITTED BY:

MIKE CREWS

PLEASE SUMMARIZE THE WORK OF YOUR TEAM SINCE LAST BOARD MEETING ON ONE PAGE OR LESS RECENT DEVELOPMENTS FUTURE PLANS

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS	FUTURE PLANS
EXTENSIVE WORK HAS BEEN DONE TO CLEAN UP THE OUTDOOR WORSHIP AREA	
FELLOWSHIP HALL DOORS, RAILING OF LOFT ENTRANCE, RAILING OF CLC ENTRANCE, CLC WALLS ALL HAVE BEEN PAINTED. INSTALLED CHAIR RAIL IN CLC ENTRANCE DOORWAY	
QUESTIONS FOR OR REQUESTED ATTENTION OF TH	E BOARD

Broadway Christian Church Board Report for May 26, 2020

MINISTRY AREA: WORSHIP

SUBMITTED BY: MARY CUNNINGHAM

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS	FUTURE PLANS
1. Increased visibility of Service	
Representatives via Broadway Weekly	
and publishing in weekly bulletins.	
2. Increased congregation/team	
participation in decorating sacred	
spaces.	
Initiated development of development	
of Sanctuary Use Policy and Rules.	
Applied for funding of seasonal	
sanctuary window banners.	
5. Participated in PET BLESSING	
6. Participated in COVID 19 Task	
Force.	
	·
-	
	
QUESTIONS FOR OR REQUESTED ATTENTION OF THE BO	ARD
A 222 YOUR OLD OLD THE DESIGNATION OF THE DO	